
Dear Mr. Sullivan: 

Your comments have been received and will be placed into the case file for 
the commission's consideration as it deliberates in this matter. For your 
reference, the case number in this matter is 2007-00134. Please reference 
this number in any future correspondence with the PSC. 
Thank you for your interest. 

Andrew Melnykovych 
Director of Communications 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
(502) 564-3940 x 208 

----- Original Message----- 
From: PSC - Public Information Officer 
Sent: Saturday, September 22, 2007 3:59 PM 
To: Melnykovych, Andrew (PSC) 
Subject: FW: Kentucky American Water and the City of Lexington 

From: Mike Sullivan[SMTP. 
Sent: Saturday, Septembe 
To: PSC - Public Information Officer 
Subject: Kentucky American Water and the City of Lexington 
Auto forwarded by a Rule 

I am 62 years old and have lived in Lexington all my life. Most of my adult 
life there has been many years when there is a discussion on the 
availability of water for Lexington. In 1999 Kentucky American proposed 
building a pipeline to the Ohio River. This was turned-down by the Urban 
County Council because of complaints from Woodford County residents' fears 
for disturbing the springs and water source. 1-64 was built through Woodford 
County and the springs were not disturbed. All of this is leading up to my 
point that a pipeline should be built to the Ohio River and the water 
question put to rest. No one in the Lexington has enough foresight or 
long-term planning ability to adequately predict how much water we will need 
in the foreseeable future. With the growth of Central Kentucky to include 
Frankfort and the surrounding area, are we going to quit campaigning to 
bring in more industry? Let's do the sensible thing and start long-range 
planning. Build the pipeline to the Ohio River. 

Mike Sullivan 
3405 Montavesta Road 


